Minutes of a meeting of the Holmewood & District Internal Drainage Board held on Thursday 1st October 2015 at the Addison Arms Sawtry Road, Glatton at 8.00pm.

Present J Ayres (Chairman), G Bliss, D Collett, N Collett, A M Davis, J Davis, R Hollins,

J Mears, J Wright, R Wright (Clerk)

Apologies for Absence Cllr G Bull, Mrs M A Wright


213/15

Matters Arising
a) Water control Yaxley Fen – Further to minute 204/15(a) – Safety works. J Mears reported that the plate had been ordered and would be fitted when conditions allowed.
214/15

Maintenance of Channels
a)The Chairman reported that notices had been served for the proposed drain works for 2015/2016. Problems with trees at Holme Lode Farm needed to be addressed but contact with the Crown Estate Commissioners was proving difficult. G Bliss agreed to contact Crown to speed up negotiations. 
Natural England – Problems with contacting the appropriate person at natural England was also proving difficult. The Clerk would contact Philipa Crooke the new Senior Reserve Manager.

b) Great Fen Project – 

Corney’s Farm –The Chairman reported that meetings have taken place but details are still pending regarding the diversion of the drain. It has been accepted that the new drainage system would not be effective and alternative routes were under investigation.
Engine Farm – to consider revised proposed works at Engine Farm and proposed water abstraction
The Board felt that the scheme to the east would be acceptable to the board if the impermeable trench did link to the underlying clay and was connected to WCS B as we don’t see the track as an impermeable boundary. It would be necessary to have an impermeable boundary linking WCS B to WCS A on the south side to be sure water remains in field 9, any excess water from the inlet could then be seen to be weiring over WCS B and the inlet should then be closed to avoid the board having to then pump this water back into the Old River Nene. The control of the inlet will at all times be with the IDB and permission to release water into the system must always be sought prior to its operation.

The scheme to the west was deemed unacceptable as the membrane proposed would not be adequate to retain the water due to the underlying peat and gravel. The creation of wet grassland could potentially harm the low lying land at Ladyseat Farm. Problems with the tile drains appeared not to have been adequately addressed. The creation of the new drain in fields 12,13,14 shows a connection to the Boards drain between points 12 -13 and 22 – 23 and  even with controls could potentially allow more water into the low lying drain/land at Ladyseat Farm.
Water Abstraction – 

F I Bliss Ltd License to extract water - Expires 31/3/2025

March to October 115m3 per hour 1500 m3 per day 30000 m3 per year.

The terms of the surrender - to apportion 11300m3 of the license to Wildlife Trust. A transfer is simple as the whole license moves. Apportionment is more complicated as both parties have to re apply for the licence. At present the negotiations are ongoing so the Great Fen do not have a license as yet but water is available to them to the above level as agreed at surrender under the present license. It is unsure how the Wildlife Trust will monitor and record abstraction and the licence is for summer use between March & September.
d) Thistles – The members were concerned about the spread of thistles from land under the control of the Great Fen and felt that they should address the issue. The clerk agreed to contact them about the control of weeds on their land.
215/15

 Consents 

Number 41
Wildlife Trust BCN – installation of culvert to allow field access along Boundary Dyke, and installation of two clay bunds at Boundary Dyke and opposite Tower Farm.
216/15

Election

The Clerk reported that the 2015 Election was uncontested and all retiring members were re-appointed. Natural England had appointed a new Senior Reserve Manager Philipa Crooke  who would replace A Bowley on the Board. 
217/15

Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 19th November 2015 at 9.30pm

